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New Zealand Minister for Primary Industries Hon Nathan Guy and Colombian Vice Minister of Agriculture García today led a discussion between representatives from the New Zealand and Colombia agricultural sectors and agreed to look for areas of potential strategic cooperation.

Hon Nathan Guy is currently in Colombia as part of the New Zealand Prime Minister's Mission to Latin America.

Demand for agricultural products continues to grow, particularly in the Asia Pacific region. The Minister and Vice Minister agreed that New Zealand and Colombia are strategic partners that can work together to meet this demand, since both share similar interests and goals.

The Minister and Vice Minister also discussed the innovative approaches and practices that are required to increase production in the sector.  They acknowledged the work of the Global Research Alliance (of which both Colombia and New Zealand are members) in reducing the greenhouse gas emissions from food production whilst increasing agricultural productivity.

Vice Minister García mentioned that New Zealand, being a leading country in the production and trade of dairy products is undoubtedly an essential ally for the development of the Colombian dairy sector. New Zealand’s evident strengths could help Colombia define a productive model that is more suitable to its needs and strengths.

Minister Guy expressed his desire to see deeper cooperation with Colombia through the transfer and diffusion of knowledge and technology used by his country in the agricultural sector, as well as his wish to promote New Zealand investment in the sector. Moreover, he expressed his interest in promoting strategic alliances between research centres in order to start cooperation initiatives in scientific and research sectors.

Minister Guy highlighted the New Zealand Government's commitment to grant Colombia up to $NZ 4million over four years, as announced by New Zealand Prime Minister John Key during his meeting with President Santos, in order to develop a cooperation project to improve the production, trade and businesses of Colombian small-scale milk producers.

Minister Guy noted that New Zealand investment and involvement in the agriculture sector in Latin America had led to significant win-win outcomes as a result of increased productivity and market growth of agricultural products.  He expressed his hope that cooperation and investment would grow between the two countries.

Minister Guy was accompanied by senior representatives of the New Zealand dairy and agriculture industry who also looked forward to developing relationships with Colombian counterparts.

